


 
 

Parks and Recreation 

August 2022 
 
 
Dear Township Board, 

 

Staff continues to work with Groya Consulting, the group hired to assist the Township with the 5-Year Parks and 

Recreation Master Plan update.  As the project moves along, staff will keep the Board updated on the progress.  

The consultant will likely be in attendance at the Committee’s September meeting.  Public engagement is part of 

the project, and staff and the consultant will obtain public input at the Fisk Farm Festival on September 10.  An 

online survey will also be utilized to gather information from residents; at its August meeting the Committee 

reviewed draft potential survey questions. 

 

In August the Committee continued its discussion regarding a recommendation to the Township Board to amend 

the Hunting Area Control Ordinance.  Also discussed were necessary repairs to the Vetter Park irrigation well, 

which has been nonfunctional this year.  At a minimum, the motor needs to be replaced.  One of the two tanks 

may also need to be replaced.  Two bids have been obtained for the work, and staff continues to solicit additional 

bids.  Stanley Park was vandalized – graffiti was painted on the block structure and park rules sign.  Damage was 

estimated to be approximately $1,000.  The Township plans to prosecute the individual and seek a court order for 

restitution for damages.  On a separate incident, an individual cut the lock on the gate at Stanley Park.  The 

Township has implemented security measures at the park and will prosecute these types of crimes to the fullest 

extent of the law.     

 

If you have any questions, please contact me.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Justin Quagliata  

Staff Planner 
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